
minutes of regular meeting
dania beach city commission

tuesday, january 11, 2011 – 7:00 p.m.

1. Call to Order/Roll Call
Mayor McElyea called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Present:



Mayor:



C. K. “Mac” McElyea


Vice-Mayor:


Anne Castro


Commissioners:

Bob Anton








Walter Duke







Bobbie Grace



City Manager:


Robert Baldwin


City Attorney:


Thomas Ansbro



City Clerk:


Louise Stilson

2. Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance
Father Roger Holoubek, St. Maurice Catholic Church, asked for a moment of silence in remembrance of those who were involved in the recent tragedy in Tucson, Arizona, followed by the invocation and Pledge of Allegiance to the United States Flag.
3. Presentations and Special Event Approvals


3.1

Special Event request to add a Vintage Car Show to the previously approved 5th Annual Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle Show Special Event, to be held January 29, 2011 in the Dania Jai Alai Parking Lot from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.
Vice-Mayor Castro motioned to approve the addition of the Vintage Car Show to the previously approved Special Event request for the Vintage Motorcycle Show; seconded by Commissioner Grace.  The motion carried unanimously.

3.2

Special Event request by Third Eye Radio Productions for a Community Unity Day. The event will be held Saturday, February 05, 2011 at 607 E. Dania Beach Boulevard from 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Commissioner Grace motioned to approve the Special Event request for Third Eye Radio Productions’ Community Unity Day; seconded by Commissioner Duke.  The motion carried.

3.3

Special Event request by Clare Vickery for the Dania Beach Arts and Antique Festival to be held January 28-30, 2011, from 1st Avenue and Dania Beach Boulevard to 1st Street
Commissioner Duke questioned how much time and money the City was spending on this event.  He thinks this event is geared toward one person and it is not such a great event.  
City Manager Baldwin noted they have not requested funds.  
Vice-Mayor Castro noted the Arts and Antique Festival benefits the City by attracting visitors to our downtown. 
Commissioner Duke motioned to approve the Special Event request for the Dania Beach Arts and Antique Festival; seconded by Commissioner Grace.  The motion carried unanimously.

3.4

Special Event request for the Martin Luther King Day Celebration on January 17, 2011
Vice-Mayor Castro motioned to approve the Special Event request for the Martin Luther King Day Celebration; seconded by Commissioner Duke.  The motion carried unanimously.
4. Proclamations
There were no proclamations at this meeting.

5. Citizen Comments
Guy Long, 450 SE 7th Street, #203, complimented BSO and members of the Commission for the way they handled the recent burglary at his home.  
George Jason, 4549 SW 37th Avenue, invited everyone to attend the Mt. Sinai United Methodist Church 105th Anniversary on January 30, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.  
6.
Public Safety Reports
Joe Fernandez, Fire Chief, introduced the new City of Dania Beach BSO Fire Chief, Neil De Jesus, and other members of the new team.  He commended those who worked hard to make this happen.  
Chief Fernandez recognized Jean Wentworth, Driver-Engineer, who has been with the Dania Beach Fire Department for twenty-seven years, for taking the lead in training the new firefighters.  

Chief Fernandez noted that a former member of the Dania Beach firefighter family passed away and they will be reaching out to the family.  He said that the member was William “Billy” Brooks and he and his family had contributed a lot to the Fire Department.  Chief Fernandez advised he will invite the family to attend a future Commission meeting to receive the remembrance.  
Donn Peterson, BSO Chief of Police, introduced Sergeant Matthew Wendrow, the deputy responsible for apprehending the criminals involved in the crime referenced under Citizen Comments.  He provided a summary of the incident.  
Chief Peterson read a letter received from the mother of a victim involved in an armed robbery where she expressed her gratitude and thanked BSO for their actions.

Chief Peterson announced that the Shred-a-Thon and Operation Medicine Cabinet held on Saturday, January 8, was a success.  

Vice-Mayor Castro noted another person lost his life on Griffin Road over the holidays.  She advised that she contacted the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) and requested financial assistance for a possible crosswalk.  Vice-Mayor Castro also asked MPO for a reduction in the speed limit in that neighborhood.  She thanked BSO for patrolling that area. 

Mayor McElyea recognized Bob Mikes, who requested to speak under Citizen Comments.

Bob Mikes, 601 NW 7th Street, commented the Airport Advisory Board Newsletter will be going out to inform the affected residents of the upcoming Broward County Commission meeting on January 25.  The Airport Advisory Board will have a Special Meeting on January 24 at 6:00 p.m., at City Hall, with a presentation by the Aviation Department representatives.  He invited everyone to attend this informative meeting.  
Mr. Mikes noted that some cities are establishing budget committees to address items that may have political ramifications.  He thought it may be a good idea for the City to institute something like that.  

7. Consent Agenda

7.1

Minutes:

Approve minutes of December 14, 2010 City Commission/Airport Advisory Board Workshop 

Approve minutes of December 14, 2010 City Commission Meeting



Approve minutes of December 21, 2010 Special Meeting

7.2

Travel Requests: None
Resolutions

7.3

RESOLUTION #2011-001
A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, DECLARING A 2000 FORD RANGER TRUCK TO BE OBSOLETE, SURPLUS AND OF NO FURTHER USE TO THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH AND DECLARING THE INTENT OF THE CITY TO DISPOSE OF THE SAME AT THE DIRECTION OF THE CITY MANAGER; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Ordinances (Titles read by City Attorney)

7.4

ORDINANCE #2011-003
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, PROVIDING THAT A PORTION OF SW 6th STREET BE CO-DESIGNATED AS HAROLD A. DAVIS STREET, WHICH PORTION IS LOCATED BETWEEN PHIPPEN-WAITERS ROAD AND SW 12th AVENUE IN THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.  (FIRST READING)

7.5

ORDINANCE #2011-004
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING SECTION 18-43 "OPTIONAL FORMS OF BENEFITS", OF THE CITY CODE OF ORDINANCES RELATING TO THE POLICE AND FIREFIGHTERS' PENSION PLAN; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.  (FIRST READING)
Vice-Mayor Castro motioned to adopt the Consent Agenda; seconded by Commissioner Grace.  The motion carried on the following 5-0 Roll Call vote:



Commissioner Anton
Yes

Vice-Mayor Castro

Yes



Commissioner Duke

Yes

Mayor McElyea

Yes



Commissioner Grace
Yes

8. Bids and Requests for Proposals
There were no proposals on this agenda.
9. Public Hearings and Site Plans

9.1

ORDINANCE #2011-001
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, AMENDING ARTICLE 115, "INDUSTRIAL DISTRICTS: PERMITTED, PROHIBITED, SPECIAL EXCEPTION USES, AND CONDITIONS OF USE" OF THE LAND DEVELOPMENT CODE TO ALLOW OUTDOOR STORAGE OF PASSENGER VEHICLES, TRAILERS AND TRACTOR-TRAILERS AS A SPECIAL EXCEPTION USE IN THE I-G ZONING DISTRICT AND PROVIDING FOR CONDITIONS OF USE; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.  (SECOND READING)
City Attorney Ansbro read the title of Ordinance #2011-001.
Kristin Dion, City Planner, was available to answer questions.
Mayor McElyea opened the Public Hearing.  
Gary Brooks, attorney for the applicant, provided a history of the business requesting the zoning change.  He explained that they have been in the neighborhood for 11 years, and they are a good neighbor, keeping the property clean and neat.  Attorney Brooks pointed out that this company has 13 employees that would lose their jobs if this request is not approved.  He noted that the approval of this ordinance would allow them to apply for a special exception in the I-G zoning district with a sunset period of five years.  Attorney Brooks further stated that they have agreed to all the conditions established by the City.
Bob Mikes, 601 NW 7th Street, noted there should be another way to achieve the request without opening up a type of zoning that could give us a problem in the future.  He asked for the request to be continued until the City Attorney has time to devise another solution.  Mr. Mikes remarked that the five feet buffer will not work.  
City Attorney Ansbro responded that the Planning and Zoning Board was sympathetic with the applicant.   He noted that this was tailored by staff to meet the requirements of the business.  City Attorney Ansbro indicated that there have been no complaints from the adjacent neighbors.  Lastly, he advised that the applicant would still be required to apply for a special exception use if the zoning is changed.

Mr. Mikes expressed concern with the depreciation of home values if the zoning is changed.  
Seeing as there was no one else to speak in favor or opposition, Mayor McElyea closed the Public Hearing.

Vice-Mayor Castro motioned to adopt Ordinance #2011-001, on second reading; seconded by Commissioner Duke.  
Vice-Mayor Castro clarified for the record that the approval tonight is just to enable the applicant to apply for a special exception; it does not give them any rights.

Kristin Dion, City Planner, explained the criteria at the request of Commissioner Anton. 

The motion carried on the following 5-0 Roll Call vote:



Commissioner Anton
Yes

Vice-Mayor Castro

Yes



Commissioner Duke

Yes

Mayor McElyea

Yes



Commissioner Grace
Yes


9.2

ORDINANCE #2011-002
AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH, FLORIDA, PROVIDING FOR A COVENANT TO BUDGET AND APPROPRIATE LEGALLY AVAILABLE FUNDS TO PAY AN AMOUNT EQUAL TO THE CITY'S ANNUAL CONTRIBUTION TO THE TAX INCREMENT FINANCING (TIF) OF THE CITY OF DANIA BEACH COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY (THE "CRA") FOR THE TERM OF THE CRA; PROVIDING FOR SEVERABILITY; PROVIDING FOR CONFLICTS; FURTHER, PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE.  (SECOND READING)
City Attorney Ansbro read the title of Ordinance #2011-002.
Mayor McElyea opened the Public Hearing.  Seeing as there was no one to speak in favor or opposition, he closed the Public Hearing.

Vice-Mayor Castro motioned to adopt Ordinance #2011-002, on second reading; seconded by Commissioner Duke.  The motion carried on the following 5-0 Roll Call vote:



Commissioner Anton
Yes

Vice-Mayor Castro

Yes



Commissioner Duke

Yes

Mayor McElyea

Yes



Commissioner Grace
Yes

10. Discussion and Possible Action
10.1 Discussion to change City Commission meeting dates due to the February 8, 2011 Primary Election and March 8, 2011 General Election
The Commission unanimously agreed to change the City Commission meeting date to Wednesday, March 9, 2011.
10.2 Request for sponsorship of the 2011 Broward Black Elected Officials Gala on February 27, 2011 at the Seminole Hard Rock Hotel and Casino. ($1,500.00 for Table Sponsor, plus $150.00 Gala Ticket) - Commissioner Grace
Commissioner Grace noted they provide scholarships for all children in Broward County, not special groups.  She stated that she is happy that she gave up her trip to Denver for this event.
Commissioner Duke noted Commissioner Grace is a good representative of the City.  He thought this is a good opportunity to raise scholarship funds for our children.
Mayor McElyea noted that Commissioner Grace could pay the $150.00 Gala ticket from the $500.00 expense allowance that all Commissioners receive every month.  

Commissioner Grace noted she will do that.  She further requested information on a scholarship fund that the City had with Dania Jai Alai.

Commissioner Anton agreed on the expense account.  He noted that, during these difficult economic times, he did not see the need for the City to purchase a table for $1,500.00.  Commissioner Anton said that he would rather see the funds go into our community.  
Commissioner Duke motioned to approve the request for a $1,500.00 Table Sponsorship for the 2011 Broward Black Elected Officials Gala; seconded by Commissioner Grace.  The motion was defeated on the following 2-3 Roll Call vote:


Commissioner Anton
No

Vice-Mayor Castro

No


Commissioner Duke

Yes

Mayor McElyea

No


Commissioner Grace
Yes

11. Commission Comments
11.1
Commissioner Anton
Commissioner Anton commented that we lost the lawsuit on the Airport Litigation.  He noted that Attorney McAliley requested a Shade Meeting on Tuesday, January 25, prior to the Commission meeting.  Commissioner Anton indicated that there will be no additional cost to the City to proceed with our motion for rehearing.  He advised that we are still waiting for our court date on the Interlocal Agreement case.  
Commissioner Anton asked staff to look into the declining property values in the Airport related areas.  He requested a staff person to do an evaluation and bring forward a report.
Commissioner Anton congratulated staff and BSO for making the fire merger go through.  He noted he was very pleased to be a part of this process which will benefit everyone. 

11.2 Commissioner Duke
Commissioner Duke noted that former State Senator Dave Aronberg was appointed as special counsel to lead an intensive anti-pill mill initiative.  He asked City Attorney Ansbro to contact Mr. Aronberg at the law offices of Greenspoon Marder in West Palm Beach.
Commissioner Duke spoke about the recent tragedy in Tucson, Arizona.  He noted that it is possible to have opposing views, but civility is about making certain that speech or action is measured accurately against what is at stake.
Commissioner Duke referred to the Airport ruling.  He noted we are at a critical point in this negotiation and this is the time for all of us to work together.  Commissioner Duke welcomed the Shade Meeting on January 25, 2011.
Commissioner Duke noted that Bilmar Gardens Retirement Home on Federal Highway was finally closed due to the disgusting and uninhabitable conditions in which the elderly lived.  He thanked City staff and Carole Duncanson, our Lobbyist in Tallahassee, for their assistance.  Commissioner Duke advised that the owners will not get their business tax license back until the place is clean and in compliance. 
11.3 Commissioner Grace

Commissioner Grace spoke about community events in the City.
Commissioner Grace noted she will reach out to other people to get the $1,500.00 for the Black Elected Officials Gala.

11.4
Vice-Mayor Castro
Vice-Mayor Castro requested a process/policy for sidewalks, lights and traffic calming for the past year.  She volunteered to help staff develop what she has been requesting.  
Vice-Mayor Castro requested an update on the 5th Avenue traffic calming project. 

City Manager Baldwin responded we are getting back on track after the Oasis project.
Vice-Mayor Castro noted that the Dania Beach Library is the most beautiful library building in Broward County.  She suggested having a turn over ribbon-cutting ceremony first, where we can bring people in to see that this is the beginning of development in Dania Beach.  Vice-Mayor Castro also recommended having a second event for the grand opening where the community is invited.  She hopes that staff is preparing the two events and that the Commission will support them.
Vice-Mayor Castro spoke about the Airport issue.  She noted she likes Commissioner Anton’s idea to try to find the property values as a result of the Airport expansion.  Vice-Mayor Castro thought it was time to tell the County that they should consider giving us a TIF for our CRA.  She commented that the new County Commissioner comes from a TIF-less city.
Vice-Mayor Castro commented on the recent shooting in Tucson, Arizona.  She noted that political campaigns in Dania Beach tend to get dirty and ugly.  Vice-Mayor Castro asked all the candidates for the March Election to stop the personal attacks.  She remarked that we are a small city and sooner or later we will have to work together.  

11.5
Mayor McElyea
Mayor McElyea noted there is a cracked sidewalk in the southeast area that needs repair.   
Mayor McElyea noted there is graffiti throughout the City that needs to be removed.  
Mayor McElyea talked about the beach clean-up.  He commented we have sprinklers that need repair or removal.  
Mayor McElyea asked for the status of the Dania Beach Pier and Restaurant issue.
City Attorney Ansbro responded we are getting ready for a jury trial.  He noted he will report when the date is set.

12. Appointments
There were no appointments at this meeting.
13. Administrative Reports

13.1
City Manager

City Manager Baldwin thanked Public Services Director Orlando for the progress on the Oasis project.
City Manager Baldwin noted that BSO is working on the graffiti and the fire merger.  He advised that the fire merger transition will not be completed until the end of January.
City Manager Baldwin noted he distributed information on the Legislative package that will be taken to Tallahassee.  He requested feedback from the Commission once they have reviewed their packages. 
City Manager Baldwin noted it is time to hire a state lobbyist and added that Carole Duncanson has done a good job.  He indicated that preparing an RFP to hire a lobbyist may be an extensive task; although it is not always necessary to use this process for a lobbyist.
Commissioner Duke suggested we keep Carole Duncanson this year and do an RFP next year.

It was the consensus of the Commission to keep Carole Duncanson this year.

City Manager Baldwin further noted we should consider hiring a Federal Lobbyist who could specialize in transportation issues.
Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager, noted that Congresswoman Debbie Wasserman-Schultz will gladly put our request forward at the next Legislative session.  He advised that her office suggested that if we hire a lobbyist it should be for transportation issues.
Discussion followed between the Commission and Assistant City Manager Donnelly regarding the possibility of using Marlowe and Company for transportation issues.
Assistant City Manager Donnelly noted that Marlowe and Company specializes in beach communities/beach re-nourishment.

Vice-Mayor Castro thought we should schedule a Workshop to discuss our Legislative priorities.
City Manager Baldwin advised he will bring more information at the next Commission meeting.

13.2
City Attorney
City Attorney Ansbro noted that the Attorney/Client Session to discuss the Airport litigation will be held on Tuesday, January 25, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. 
City Attorney Ansbro advised that the Charter Board ballot questions will be on the March Election ballot.  He indicated that the City cannot advertise for these items.  City Attorney Ansbro proposed to begin attending the civic association meetings and speak on the issues.  He added that the former Charter Review Board members could also attend those meetings and give their factual opinions. 
Vice-Mayor Castro noted that the information needs to get to the voters.  She suggested posting it on the City’s Web Site as well as the Dania Press.  Vice-Mayor Castro remarked that there must be an educational opportunity for the voters to be aware of the proposed amendments, other than the Sun Sentinel. 
City Manager Baldwin noted he has discussed this matter with staff.

13.3
City Clerk - Reminders

Thursday, January 20, 2011 - 6:00 p.m.

Abatement Hearing

Tuesday, January 25, 2011 - 7:00 p.m.

City Commission Meeting


Wednesday, February 2, 2011 - 6:00 p.m.
CRA Board Meeting
14. Adjournment
Mayor McElyea adjourned the meeting at 8:43 p.m.

ATTEST:







CITY OF DANIA BEACH

LOUISE STILSON, CMC




C. K. McELYEA
CITY CLERK
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